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MINUTES 

 
Meeting Date: June 11, 2013  

           

Time:  1:30 pm    

 

Place:  Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District 

  344 East Laurel Street 

  Willows, CA 95988     

 

 
Water Advisory Committee Members Present:   Technical Advisory Committee Members Present: 

Mike Alves KWD & GWD (TCCA)   Kevin Backus  Glenn Co. Health Dept. 

Donnan Arbuckle       Resource Conservation District   Lance Boyd  South Area 

Kelly Boyd  RD #1004 (East Co Rec & Irrigation Dist.) Jim Donnelly  Glenn Co. Ag Dept. 

Sandy Denn Glenn Colusa Irrigation District  Roy Hull  DWR 

Larry Domenighini Glenn County Farm Bureau   Anjanette Shadley Martin WCWD (East Area) 

John Garner At-Large Private Pumper    

Ken Sullivan               Orland Unit Water Users Association 

Ted Trimble WCWD (East Co Rec & Irrigation District)  

Mark Lohse  BOS District 5 Private Pumpers (At-Large PP) 

Mike Vereschagin Tehama Colusa Canal Authority District       

      Others in Attendance: 

Water Advisory Committee Members Absent:  Tina Brothers  Glenn Co. Ag Dept. 

David Alves        Central River Irrigation Districts  Christina Buck  Butte DW&RC 

Bruce T. Roundy  City of Orland (At-Large Private Pumper) Grant Davids  Davids Engineering  

Darin Titus  At-Large Private Pumper   Lisa Hunter  Glenn Co. Ag Dept. 

       Eric Miller  MPM Engineering 

        Rick Massa  OUWUA 

        Doug Ross  Sac Valley Mirror     

       

       

I. INTRODUCTIONS:  Those in attendance introduced themselves.  

 

 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes for February 12, 2013 were approved as mailed.  

 

 

 III.  AGENDA ITEMS:    

 

A. Public Comment:  None. 

 

   B.  Discussion and/or Action Items:  
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1. TAC Report-Lisa mentioned the TAC met on May 28, 2013 and they went over a lot of the things 

the WAC is going to go over today. Lisa presented the recommendations from the TAC to the 

WAC is as follows: 

a.) Spring groundwater levels-recommend that Larry Domenighini presents this item to the 

Glenn County Farm Bureau. 

 

b.) Recommend the WAC/TAC begin outreach and education program in cooperation with the 

Glenn County Farm Bureau. 

                        

2. Announcements- 
a.) Policies and Procedures Board of Supervisors Approval-The Glenn County Board of 

Supervisors approved the Policies and Procedures at the April 2, 2013 meeting. 

 

b.) Glenn County Groundwater Reliability and Recharge Pilot Project Completion-The project is 

now complete and you can find the final report, newsletters and landowner monitoring guide 

on the WAC website at: www.glenncountywater.org 

 

3. Potential Water Transfer for 2013-GCID and RD 1004 have submitted their proposals to 

transfer water out of the basin during the 2013 season from July to September. GCID has posted 

their environmental documents which can be found on their website at: www.gcid.net 

 

The Reclamation District No. 1004 has posted their Petition for Change Involving Water Transfers 

on their website at: 

www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/waterissues/programs/applications/transferstonotices/index.s

html 

 

4. Spring Groundwater Levels-Lisa presented the groundwater levels that were collected in March 

2013. The data compiled show the BMO stage alerts. The results are provided in the meeting 

packet.  DWR will be collecting more data in July 2013. Larry and Lisa will be presenting this 

data to Farm Bureau next month. 

 

5. Western Glenn County Water Level Declines-Lisa put together a PowerPoint which showed the 

changes in groundwater flows, levels and water well development. Lisa mentioned the TAC has 

been discussing this issue a lot and it also ties into the TAC recommendation that was presented 

at the beginning of this meeting.  

 

C. Communications: Lisa mentioned that she received a letter in February 2013 from Tony St. Amant 

regarding Conjunctive Water Management. Larry asked that it be emailed to the WAC. 

 

D. Member Reports: John Garner mentioned that he participated in the Farm Bureau’s Annual event at 

the Capital. The main topics were water and labor.  

 

IV.       NEXT MEETINGS: 

 

The next WAC meeting will be Monday, July 8, 2013 at 1:30pm at GCID, 344 East Laurel Street, 

Willows, CA 95988. 

 

The next TAC meeting will be Tuesday, June 25, 2013 at 1:30pm at the Glenn County Department of 

Agriculture, 720 N. Colusa Street, Willows, CA 95988. 

    

Meeting adjourned at 2:45pm 

 
Respectfully submitted by, 

Tina Brothers 
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